IN THE CIRCUIT COURT OF THE STATE OF OREGON

FOR UMATILLA COUNTY

AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

STATE OF OREGON
County of Umatilia} SS

l, Amanda Jacobs being duly sworn, depose and

say that | am the principal clerk of the publisher of the East Oregonian,
a newspaper of general circulation, as defined by ORS 193.010 and 193.020; printed ¢
published at 211 SE Byers Avenue, Pendleton, OR 97801, in the aforesaid county and

that the
EO-7156 Public Notice

a printed copy of which is hereto anexed; was published in the

entire issue of said newspaper for _2_ successive and

consecutive issues in the following issues:

August 27, September 10, 2014

Subscribed and sworn to before me on this 10th -day of

September, 2014

Gty

g

Notary Public of Oregon

OFFICIAL SEAL
PAULA S SMOOTZ

NOTARY PUBLIC-OREGON
COMMISSION NO. 471673
MY COMMISSION EXPIRES SEPTEMBER 12,2016

EO-7156
PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE is hereby
given that the Uma-
tilla County Board of
Commissioners has
initiated proceeding
for the legalization of
a portion of County
Road No. 1198, East
Highland Extension,
lying between South
Edwards Road and
North Loop Road in
Township 4 North,
Range 29 E.WM,,
approximately 3 1/2
miles northeast of
Stanfield, and subse-
quent vacation of
deeded right of way
south of the road that
will no longer be
needed for road pur-
poses.

The Umatilla County
Board of Commis-
sioners, under
authority of ORS
368.201 and ORS
368.341, intends to
hold a public hearing
on the legalization of
the said road and va-
cation of un-needed
right of way on Sep-
tember 17, 2014 at
10:40 a.m. in Room
130, Umatilla County
Courthouse, Pendle-
ton, Oregon. Any
persons wishing to
be heard on this sub-
ject may attend this
hearing in person or
submit to the Depart-
ment of Public Work
in writing or by e-mail
any appropriate in-
formation for consid-
eration by the Board
of Commissioner,
who' subsequently
will determine
whether the road
shall be legalized
and whether the
un-needed right of
way shall be va-
cated. Any interested
person may obtain
information on the
proposed legalization
by contacting the
Public Works Depart-
ment. Street address
of the Public Works
Department is 3920
Westgate, Pendle-
ton, Oregon 97801.
Phone # is
541-278-5424.

E-mail address is
gary.roberts@umatil-
lacounty.net.

August 27, Septem-
ber 10, 2014



